

PUBLIC
INTEREST
LAW
CENTRE

CENTRE
JURIDIQUE
DE
L'INTÉRÊT
PUBLIC

lacktriangle

AN INDEPENDENT
SERVICE OF
LEGAL AID
MANITOBA

L'AIDE JURIDIQUE
DU MANITOBA



SUPPORTED BY
LEGAL AID MANITOBA
THE
MANITOBA LAW
FOUNDATION

FOUNDATION
AND MEMBERS
OF THE
MANITOBA
BAR

ASSOCIATION

200 – 393 PORTAGE AVE WINNIPEG, MANITOBA R3B 3H6

TEL: 204.985.8540 FAX: 204.985.8544

E-MAIL: centre@pilc.mb.ca

Writer's direct line: (204) 985-5220 Email: kadil@legalaid.mb.ca

September 26, 2017

Manitoba Public Insurance Attention: Michael Triggs General Counsel and Corporate Secretary 912-234 Donald Street Winnipeg, MB R3C 4A4

Dear Mr. Triggs:

Re: Manitoba Public Insurance General Rate Application 2018/19
Provincial Road Safety Action Plan

On behalf of Bike Winnipeg and the Manitoba Branch of the Consumers' Association of Canada, the purpose of this letter is to inquire as to the status of the Provincial Road Safety Committee's Road Safety Action Plan.

We note that in the second round of Information Requests in this proceeding, in its response to BW (MPI) 2-1 filed on 11 September 2017, Manitoba Public Insurance ("MPI") indicated that the Provincial Road Safety Committee had finalized a Road Safety Action Plan and that the public release was pending. MPI also indicated that "[a]s soon as the Provincial Road Safety Action Plan is approved for public release, a copy will be filed with the PUB and all registered interveners."

We would appreciate any further information that MPI is able to provide regarding the timing of the public release of the Road Safety Action Plan. Specifically, is MPI able to advise whether the Road Safety Action Plan will be filed in the MPI General Rate Application hearing, which will begin on Monday 2 October 2017?

Should you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me at (204) 985 5220 or Mr. Byron Williams at (204) 985 8533.

Yours truly.

Katrine Dilay

Attorney KD/bw

cc: CAC MB and Bike Winnipeg

Board Counsel

Manitoba Public Insurance

All Interveners